
Senate Committee on Committees

Phil Scott, Lieutenant Governor
John Campbell, Senate President Pro Tempore
Senator Richard Mazza

May 29, 2012

Peg Flory
Senator, Rutland District
3011 U.S. Route 7
Pittsford, VT 05763

Dear Senator Flory:

The Senate Committee on Committees is pleased to appoint you to the study committee 
on migrant workers’ driver’s licenses, pursuant to Act 153 of 2012. According to the statute, the 
Senate appointee will chair this committee.

As you know, this study committee was established to evaluate the Vermont DMV’s 
current procedures, and to consider potential policy changes to enable Vermont residents 
without Social Security numbers to apply for driver’s licenses and non-driver ID’s. We are 
confident that you will make a significant contribution to this important work, and we 
appreciate your willingness to serve. 

The Office of the Legislative Council will follow up with you with details about the first 
meeting.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can be of any help. The best way to reach us is 
through the Senate Office at 802-828-3806, or the Lt. Governor’s office at 802-828-2226.

Sincerely,

                    

Lt. Gov. Phil Scott      Sen. John Campbell     Sen. Richard Mazza


